Board of County Commissioners

Workshop:  Faith Based Initiative for a

Multi-Purpose Service Center

June 18, 2009

The Board of County Commissioners in and for Wakulla County met for a Workshop on Thursday, June 18, 2009 at 4:00 p.m. with Chairman Howard Kessler presiding.  Present were Commissioners George Green, Lynn Artz, Alan Brock, and Mike Stewart.  Also present were County Administrator Ben Pingree, County Attorney Ron Mowrey, and Deputy Clerk Evelyn Evans.
4:00 p.m.  Meeting was called to order.

This Workshop is to discuss the proposal for the County to partner with a faith-based initiative for a multi-purpose service orientated center.

The Leon-Wakulla County Housing & Development Agency is a 501C-3 non-profit organization incorporated under the laws of the State since 1993.

The purpose of this organization is to improve the economic, educational and social status of all citizens of Wakulla County.  The primary goal is to assist low-moderate income area residents to locate resources to address critical survival needs such as housing, employment, day care, job training, parenting skills, educational tutoring for elementary, middle, high school students with FCAT, SAT and ACT testing, GED preparation and exam accessibility resources, food banks, utility and rental assistance, home care, domestic violence intervention, teenage pregnancy prevention, medical outreach to the elderly, employability skills development or enhancement, and many other areas that are vital to survival and life-enhancement opportunities.
The application to the USDA-RDA is proposed to be a grant for infrastructure and would have to be completed by Wakulla County.
This item will come back to the Board as a ratification item.

The meeting adjourned at 4:50 p.m.

